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16.10.2014

RE: Bata statement regarding the labor rights conflict at former supplier Palla & Co. in Sri Lanka
Dear Mrs. Voillat

Through the Business and Human Rights Resource Center, we have received Bata’s response to the web update the Clean Clothes Campaign published on 25 September 2014. We have also received a longer statement by Bata called Bata Europe reacts to encourage Palla to resolve employee grievances dated September 30, 2014 that was sent to concerned consumers who had addressed  Bata directly. 
In the above-mentioned statement, Bata acknowledges that Palla & Co. violated the Bata Supplier Code. This effectively means that Bata was aware of the labor rights violations at Palla & Co. while sourcing there. However, instead of trying to contribute to and assist the supplier in the resolution of the conflict, Bata chose to end their commercial relationship. This represents a clear violation of the business responsibility to respect human rights.
With respect to business relationships, in accordance with the UN Guiding Principles on Business and Human Rights, all businesses have the responsibility to avoid contributing to adverse human rights impacts and address impacts when they occur, including by participating in remediation. By ending the commercial relationship with Palla & Co. without engaging in the resolution of the conflict, Bata has not only failed to mitigate the labor rights conflict. Moreover, by not sufficiently monitoring Bata’s Code for Suppliers and by failing to take corrective action, Bata also contributed to the wage violations and illegal dismissals. Bata is thus responsible – alongside Palla & Co. – for the resolution of the labor rights conflict irrespective of the fact that Bata is not sourcing at Palla & Co. anymore.
In accordance with the UN Guiding Principles on Business and Human Rights, we therefore strongly urge Bata to engage in the resolution of the conflict. To do so, we ask Bata to contact Mr. Anton Marcus, Joint Secretary of the FTZ&GSE Union to establish a true dialogue with the union and Palla. It is imperative that Bata also engages with Palla to find a suitable solution for the workers regarding the dismissals and outstanding wage increases, including considering to re-establish the commercial relationship with the factory.
We are sure that you would agree that workers producing for Bata should be treated with respect and fairness. We strongly urge you to stand by your principles and to ensure the right to organize as well as the right to a fair remuneration.

We look forward to hearing what steps Bata has taken to resolve said labor rights conflict.

Yours sincerely,
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Michaela Königshofer

Anton Marcus


For the Clean Clothes Campaign

Joint Secretary FTZ&GSE Union, Sri Lanka


